



Minutes / Action List

- Meeting:** Community Liaison Committee
- Date / Time / Location:** 18th January 2017
- Present:** Mr Alec Darragh, Mr Brian O’Connell, Mr Brian Gormley, Mr Derek Dockrell, Ms Jenny Power, Ms Maureen O’Sullivan TD, Cllr Nial Ring, Ms Patricia Clerkin, Garda Seamus Fogarty, Ms Lori Keeve, Ms Máire Mellerick, Mr Shay Bowman
- Apologies:** Mr Declan McGregor, Cllr Áine Clancy, Cllr Janice Boylan, Ms Lorna Maguire, Ms Lina Scalzo, Mr Ronan Doyle

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
1.	Minutes		
1.1.	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed with an amendment to item 2.1.		

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
2.	Site Security		
2.1.	<p>On the back of the last meeting SB was invited to the CLC to discuss the GDA security set-up for the site. He explained the different security needs of the Grangegorman site – DIT campus, contractor site at the Primary Care Centre and GDA sitewide for the undeveloped site – and gave an overview of the sitewide security measures. He noted that as new construction commences onsite that each contractor is responsible for their building plot. He informed the group of the roving daytime and night patrols and explained the electronic tagging points located across the site which the patrols use to tag off the points ensuring they are patrolled.</p>		
2.2.	<p>SF queried if there is a liaison contact for security between the various plots and DIT campus. SB noted that this is being set-up at the moment so that the local residents have one point of contact as first responder. The first responder will then contact the specific security responsible for that particular plot/site. SF requested that the contact details for each security plot on site be circulated to the Gardaí as they become available.</p>	GDA	
3.	Matters Arising		
3.1.	<p>SF noted that there is a new Community Sergeant (David Cryan) for the area and requested that he be added to the GDA mailing list. SF to send his contact details to LK. He added that the Sergeant may come to some of the future meetings.</p>	SF/GDA	
3.2.	<p>JP raised the matter of getting a traffic warden for the D7 Educate Together and requested any update on the process. PC noted that DCC have to vet the proposal through the Gardaí and this can take time. NiR added that the understanding of the Central Area Committee is that this decision is imminent. SF offered to follow up on the matter with the Garda Vetting Centre if necessary.</p>		

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
3.3.	<p>There was discussion around the need for further traffic management measures on Grangegorman Lower and around the school. It was noted that this is in Phase 2 of 5 with DCC. BOC noted that this is also part of a larger traffic management plan in the Grangegorman area with DCC and the GDA. PC noted her concern for what can be done in the next 2 years. She invited the CLC to come assess the situation at the school in the morning. NiR, AD, SF agreed to do this. NiR also suggested that it might be useful to set up a meeting with the traffic engineers. JP raised the issue of construction traffic ramping up on Grangegorman Lower and noted her requests that deliveries/truck movements do not occur during school drop-off/pick-up times. SF added the support of the local Gardaí in the mornings where available.</p>		
4.	GAWG		
4.1.	<p>There has been no meeting held since the last CLC meeting.</p>		
5.	Community Matters		
5.1.	<p>AD raised the issue of no running water for many of the Grangegorman Villas and stated that there the residents don't know who to contact about the matter making it exceedingly difficult to get it sorted. He added that he suspects that there could be a leak in the pipes at the HSE houses 1-5 GG Villas as the water from 6-10 feeds into this. MM informed the CLC that Dublin City Council have been informed and are due onsite tomorrow to find the water connections and the issue. She noted that the GDA would follow up with the residents after this. There was further discussion about the long-term water connection solutions for these houses as it was noted that the current set-up was installed in the short-term but is not sustainable long-term. AD queried who should be contacted regarding any future issues. MM noted that she would be the point of contact.</p>		
5.2.	<p>AD noted the planning permission granted for the HSE houses at 1-5 GG Villas and highlighted that the front of them is being currently being used to dump rubbish. He requested an update on their progress. DD agreed to follow up for the next meeting.</p>	DD	

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
6.	Project Update		
6.1.	LK gave an update on site projects. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • PPPs • Primary Care Centre • Public Art 		
6.2.	DD noted that the procurement for the Design Team for the HSE Residential Care Centre is currently being progressed. He added that this 100 bed unit is included in the Capital Plan.		
7.	Any Other Business		
7.1.	LK circulated the meeting dates for 2017 and noted that if the group has an issue with any of the dates, it can re-arranged to try to suit everyone.		
8.	Next Meeting		
8.1.	The next meeting will be on 15th February.		